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August 18, 2025 

Public Notice:  
Proposed Addition to Clark County Code 

RE: Title 13, Chapter 13.08 
 

The Clark County board of Commissioners is proposing rule changes to Clark County Code to adopt the 
International Wildland-Urban Interface Code (IWUIC). There will be new requirements for construction and 
maintenance of property located within the areas considered wildland or wildland-urban interface 
according to this code. The proposed rule will modify Clark County Code Title 13, Chapters 13.08.010, 
13.08.020, 13.08.030, 13.08.050, 13.08.060, 13.08.0801 and 13.08.085. The proposed adoptions address the 
following key areas:  

Section 13.08.010: Added chapter title as Wildland-Urban Interface Code of Clark County (IWUIC). 
Section 13.08.020: Added to adopt subsection (A) International Wildland-Urban Interface Code 2024 
Edition. Added to adopt subsection (B) Conflict. 
Section 13.08.030: Added establishment of Bureau of Fire Prevention. 
Section 13.08.050: Added authority to issue administrative or misdemeanor citations. 
Section 13.08.060: Added to reflect amendments to IWUIC. 
Section 13.08.070: Added to reflect amendments to Chapter 1 of IWUIC. 
Section 13.08.080: Added to reflect amendments to Chapter 3 of IWUIC. 
Section 13.08.085: Added to reflect amendments to Chapter 4 of IWUIC. 
 
Prior to the adoption of the proposed rule, the Clark County Board of County Commissioners is required 
by NRS 237.080 to make a concerted effort to determine whether the proposed rule will impose a direct 
and significant economic burden upon a business or directly restrict the formation, operation or expansion 
of a business. Due to this, trade associations, owners and officers of businesses which are likely to be 
affected by this proposed rule, and any other interested persons are required to be notified and provided 
an opportunity to submit comments, data, or arguments to the County regarding whether the proposed 
rule will: 

a) Impose a direct and significant economic burden upon a business; or  
b) Directly restrict the formation, operation or expansion of a business. 

 
Comments must be submitted no later than 5:00 p.m. on September 16, 2025, as follows: 

By U.S. Mail at: Clark County Department of Building and Fire Prevention 
Attn: Renée Tresierras, Administrative Secretary 
4701 W. Russell Road, Las Vegas, NV 89118  

By hand delivery at: Clark County Fire Department Fire Prevention Bureau, Customer Lobby 
4701 W. Russell Road, Las Vegas, NV 89118 
Attn: Renée Tresierras 

By email at: Renee.Tresierras@ClarkCountyNV.gov 
By facsimile at: 702-221-2179 
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A copy of the proposed rule is also available for review at:  
 
https://www.clarkcountynv.gov/government/departments/fire/fire-prevention-library  
  
and 
 
Clark County Fire Department- Fire Prevention Bureau 
Customer Lobby  
4701 W. Russell Road, Las Vegas, NV 89118. 
Hours of Operation: Monday- Thursday 7:30 a.m.-5:30 p.m. 
 
and 
 
Clark County Fire Department- Fire Administration 
575 E. Flamingo Road, Las Vegas NV 89119 
Hours of Operation:  Monday – Thursday 7:30 a.m.-5:30 p.m. 
 
 

https://www.clarkcountynv.gov/government/departments/fire/fire-prevention-library

